
Summary of Standing Committee, June 25, 2025 

Clergy members present: Rev. Seth Wymer,  Rev. June Hardy Dorsey, Rev. George Baum 
Lay members present: Dianne Audrick Smith, Halley Marsh, Kristen Busa, Marc Norman 
Guests: The Rt. Rev. Anne Jolly (Ex Officio), Chancellor Bill Powell 
Absent: The Rev. Debra Bennett  
 
The Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Dianne Audrick Smith. Opening prayer was 
offered by Halley Marsh.  

Approved Minutes from May 28, 2025 meeting. 

Resolution R-2 has been reviewed by Diocesan Council and a subcommittee continues work on it. 
Also reviewed a letter regarding R-2 from UBE, which will be shared with Diocesan Council.                   

A motion was made to appoint Bridget Coffey as Secretary to the Convention by George Baum, 
seconded by Kristen Busa.  Unanimously approved.  

Bill Powell joined for discussion of notification regarding all property and the Diocesan 
communication required for making any sales or changes. Bill also noted the need to expand 
Chancellor resources in the Diocese.  

At 2:41, moved into executive session. At 3:01 p.m., exited executive session 

SC acknowledged receipt of notices from around the Church. 

Upcoming Meeting – Wednesday, August 20, 2025 at Trinity Commons and on zoom. 

Reminder: we schedule an executive session in every meeting so that we can talk about hard 
things as needed. We encourage you to bring any difficult topics to standing committee members 
at any time – we want to hear from you. 

 

Submitted by the Rev. George Baum 


